
 

 

  

 

D5133 Sc. Brookfield Surveillance Panel Telecon 
Tuesday, May 21st, 2024 – 2:00-2:30 CDT 

Teams Meeting 
 

Attendees 

Dennis Gaal ExxonMobil 

John Loop TMC 

Mike Birke SwRI 

Mike Jennings Afton 

Adam Ramos SwRI 

Ian Abaigar Chevron Oronite 

Robinson Jones SGS North America 

Jared Cavaliere SwRI 

Anna Wright Afton 

Maggie Smerdon Savant Group 

Greg Miiller Tannas Company 

 

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm by Dennis Gaal. 

 

Meeting agenda and presentation is in Attachment 1. 

 

ASTM anti-trust statement and electronic recording policy were reviewed. 

 

Agenda was reviewed and approved by unanimous agreement. 

 

The minutes from the last SP meeting (10-27-2022) had been posted on the 
TMC website and were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes as posted 
was made by John Loop with a second by Mike Birke.  Notion passed 
unanimously. 

 

 



 

 

  

 

Old Business 

 

The limits for Oil GIC18 had been set based on 17 results, so it was desired 
from the prior meeting to review the additional data generated on GIC18 to 
determine final limits for this reference oil. 

 

John Loop discussed the results for GIC18 in Attachment 2 as there are 
now 76 results on the reference oil.  The average GI for Oil GIC18 
increased from 10.3 to 11.0, more in line with the anticipated GI of 12 when 
the oil was introduced, while the standard deviation also increased from 
1.21.o 1.69. 

 

Based on the analysis of the full data set, the limits would be calculated to 
be a min of 7.7 (from 7.9) and a max of 14.3 (from 12.7).  A motion to 
accept the new calculated limits was made by Greg Miiller with a second 
made by Mike Birke.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

There was no other Old Business. 

 

New Business 

 

As Matt Schlaff had stepped down as SP chair, Karina Gil had volunteered 
to assume the chair role for the D5133 SP.  A motion to accept Karina as 
the new SP chair was made by Mike Birke with a second by John Loop.  
The motion carried unanimously. 

 

There was no additional New Business. 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Mike Birke with unanimous consent as 
the meeting ended at 2:20 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dennis Gaal 

 



 

 

  

 

Attachment 1 - 

D5133 SP meeting.pptx

Attachment 2  -  

D5133 Gel Index GIC18.pptx
 

 

 
 


